June 23, 2022
Shafer Township

Road Maintenance Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday June 23, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present include Becky Strand, Joe Mattson, Maintenance Brad Johnson, Township Road Engineer Warren White and Chris DuBose 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Agenda approved by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
Upland Road Resurface Request
Residents of Upland Road are requesting it be resurfaced either with gravel or possibly blacktop.  There has been some discussion of doing a double chip seal on Upland Road.  There was a quote of $68,850 for 2150 feet for chip seal and it less expensive to maintain and can be put over lime rock.  There has been discussion about assessing the residents on Upland for cost as brought up by the residents at the May meeting and discussed again at this meeting.  Typically residents are assessed so much per residence (no final decisions made on assessing residents at this time).

The residents of Upland Road presented a quote to put gravel on this road with a 3’ lift for the fee of $32,000.  This quote does not include the labor or trucking.  

Before any work can be done on resurfacing, there is a culvert that will need to be replaced.

The consensus is that more research will be done on the best way to cover the road and then we will get back to the residents of Upland.
Speed Limit Reduction Request on Upland Road
There was a request at the May meeting to decrease the speed on this road by a resident.  Initially it was discussed that only he State of Minnesota could do this but after further research, it was discovered that there is a statute where the township has the ability to do decrease/increase a speed limit.   
A site inspection will be done on Upland Road on Friday, July 1, 2022 to research lowering the speed limit and inspecting the road to help determine next steps regard material to cover it.  
Plan for Culvert Replacements Through out the Township
Chairman Stovern presented a list of culverts that need to be replaced.  The priority will be as follows:
2022 Culvert Repair

Rydeen Avenue






2 Culverts

325th Street West of Furuby





Subcut and replace culvert

Upland Road







2 Culverts
357th Street







Repair damaged culvert

Teal Avenue North of 95





1 Culvert

Unity Avenue







2 Culverts and ditch cleaning

Victory Lane







1 Culvert and ditch cleaning

Ranch Trail







2 Culverts

Quinton Avenue South of 345th Street (revisit)


1 Culvert underwater

2023 Culvert Repair

Teal Avenue North of 310th





Concrete Culvert Repair

Culvert Watch List

Unity Avenue South End





2 Culverts

Quandam Lane






1 Culvert

Shady Avenue North of 310th





1 Culvert

Herberg Road







1 Culvert

Quinlan Avenue South End





1 Culvert

Discussion regarding putting the culvert repair out on bid and hiring someone to fix all culverts for 2022.  More discussion around this topic will be covered and the July regularly scheduled board meeting.
Warren White Discussion on Status of 336th Completion
Warren White reviewed information regarding Wild River Estates and 336th. The project started in 2004 and the history of events and letters regarding the developer’s agreement were reviewed.   A copy of the Irrevocable Standby Letter of Credit that has expired since then was reviewed as well (company name was Vince Charles Sunrise Homes).  Mr. White does not find proof in the documentation that the 2nd lift of blacktop on 336th was ever completed.  
A motion was made to have Warren White draft a letter to the Charles Brothers and send it to us for review by Supervisor Schmalz, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd; all in favor, motion carried.
336th Street Repair
Currently needing to wait for repair until we clear up who the responsibility party will be to fix the black top.  We will continue to gather information for next steps.
Dead End Sign on 308th
A resident requested a sign for that road showing it is not a through street.  It was agreed that we can order a sign for that and get it put up.  
Gravel
There are a couple of spots that need some gravel placed on the roads.  If we could get a couple of loads of gravel, we could put it down ourselves and the maintenance person can spread it. It was stated that it was not mandatory to have it this year but it would be nice if it could happen.
Plan for Cold Storage
John Hoffman will reach out to Kurt Peterson and see if we can discuss with him what we are looking for in regards to cold storage.  If he would be willing to help us, he could possibly help draft a plan of what and how we could add on to the existing shop.  
Motion to adjourn at 8:25 pm by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted
Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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